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Next Meeting:  

Tuesday January 9th, 2018 

7:30-9:00pm, Doors open 6:30pm 

 
Remember your membership card.    
Guests Welcome!  ($5 admission) 
 
Reminder!  Please bring back any 
items you borrowed from the library.  
 
Programme:   Judi Miller, Kanata 
 
Shop of the Month:  Les Atelier Quilt 
et Coton 

 
Fat Quarter:  Night Sky 
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For those members interested in joining or forming a mini group to meet on a 
regular basis for sewing, we will have a sign up sheet at the Membership 
table.  Dates and times to be determined by the interested parties. 
 
Additionally, Frayed Knots meets Monday evenings from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM at 
the Blackburn Community Centre.  We have space for about 10 people and the 
cost is $20 per year to cover the cost of hall rental.  Come on out on 
Monday evening and meet us, or see Jeannine Lemay at CTQGs regular 
meeting for more details. 
There will also be a sign up sheet for Frayed Knots at the Membership table. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE                                                                         DEBBIE ISAAC 

Dear Members: 

 

   Happy New Year everyone, hope you all had a wonderful Holiday 
Season.  Have you made your New Year’s resolutions?  This year I’ve 
resolved not to make resolutions I know I will not keep. So out with 
the diet, out with getting more exercise and out with reducing my 
stash. These things are what they are and no matter how hard I try, by 
the end of the first couple of months I’ve fallen back into old familiar habits.  So this 
year I’m going to do things differently, my resolutions for 2018 include completing 
the mystery quilt challenge, being successful on the cuddle quilt challenge, reduc-
ing my UFOs, and completing all the Row by Row kits that I’ve collected in the last 
couple of years, and making a quilt to donate to the auction for the Simon Hubbard 
Bursary fund.  In a nutshell, my resolution is to spend less time fondling my fabric 
and more time Quilting! 

 As many of you may know, our Guild has grown to the point where we are no long-
er accepting new members for this year.  Guests are still welcome and can partake 
in Guild activities, such as Guild meetings, sew days, workshops and retreats, but 
members will have priority.  Because of reaching our cap we have had to make a 
few administrative changes.  We have implemented a $2.00 charge to replace lost 
Guild cards (cards can only be replaced once) and there will be a $5.00 fee (guest 
fee charge) for members who show up without their cards.  There will be no excep-
tions, so please do not give the ladies at the front door a hard time. 

 This month Les Atelier Quilt et Coton from Gatineau will be our shop of the month 
and our Fat Quarter Theme will be “Night sky”, so start digging through your stash 
to find those planets, moons, stars and whatever else you can find in the night sky 
and enjoy fondling your fabric while you are at it! 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://www.quiltypleasures.ca/
http://www.sewcrafty.ca/
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Woohoo!  I managed to finish the two I needed to catch up this past month; I did it, just in time 
for the last meeting – yeah baby – I have some bragging rights.  Well, no – actually, I do not 
have bragging rights.  I have been to retreats and sew days and I’ve seen what you are produc-
ing.  I am so far behind it’s a little pathetic, but let me say, it is an honour to be considered a 
peer.  It seems you’ll let the likes of me, bring up the rear, and tag along for the ride.  You are 
‘my peeps’, my quilting friends!   
 
I’ve come a long way from the Ohio Star.   
 
Do you know me?  Do you know that’s my block?  It is simple enough, has quarter square trian-
gles (an odd name) and is, oh so great; well, maybe not that great, but I can make them and I 
do – a lot.  I used to think a quilt wasn’t complete without an Ohio Star block.  In every sampler I 
see, I search for them; I even make up Ohio Star blocks.  A Sawtooth block on point looks Ohio 
Star enough for me.  The Variable Star folded becomes an Ohio Star and a Double Friendship 
Star has a combination of HST/QST and well, that just looks like you-know-what!  There are 
plenty of stories on the internet about the history of the Ohio Star block, and as is the case with 
many traditional quilt blocks, they are quite interesting.  I cannot pretend to know anything about 
those stories, nor would I ever want to take anything away from them.  My relationship with the 
Ohio Star is that this was the first block I ever made and it is, quite simply, in my comfort zone.  
I should also be completely honest here and say that, as a barb, I am somewhat PA (passive 
aggressive) and there exists certain pleasure derived from teasing some I know, by making 
these blocks and talking about them ad nauseam.  It’s all part of the little things that are happy 
making, and yes, that I am a ‘little’ PA may just be understated.   
 
I still have still six cuddle quilts to do, and while it already feels like I’ve reached a milestone, the 
goal is still out there.  Now too, I imagine, I will have to find a way to have an Ohio Star cuddle 
quilt.  I also have thought I’d like to do a Bear Paw, but haven’t quite figured the dimensions for 
making that work out.  I’m not sure why, but I think one of those would be cool.  Although the 
little gaffer may not know what a Bear Paw quilt block is, it seems like something a child should 
have.  So, you see, there are clearly more lessons in my future.  
 
As we (should) endeavour to learn from our mistakes, I’ll list mine so far: Bad colour choice 
(orange and yellow are far too ‘sticky-out’), bad quilting selections (don’t do a stop and start pat-
tern as they have far too many thread ends to sew in) and I must say, that learning to do the 
binding by machine has caused me considerable grief.  My quilts need major improvement; the 
corners shoot out like pyramids.  I discussed this fault with Linda and she suggested I sew the 
corners down by hand first and then do the rest by machine.  I did that on the last quilt and was 
quite a bit happier with my workmanship.  Listen to your friends (the ones that aren’t PA); they 
have great advice and so too, solutions.   
 
At time of writing, I have yet to start the quilt I will hand in next week.  Time management is a 
recurring theme of these monthly submissions of mine.  In the meantime, I will work some over-
time, walk the dog and continue with my efforts to get my fabric organized.  I’ve figured out how 
to have “Outlook” remind me of birthdays, and I see there is a ‘task bar’, to which I’ll add ‘cuddle 
quilt’ and it will stare at me every day.  I’ll report back next month if I find that useful, or annoy-
ing.  Bets anyone? 

VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE                                                                         BARB TILL 
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Guild Retreats 2018                                               Lynn Strban and Adele Sauvé
  

Winter  (choose one) 

January 19-21 or January 26-28 

Registrations will start in November either 
at the guild meeting or on line  http://
commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/ 

 

Spring (choose one) 

April 20-22 or  April 27-29 

Registrations will start in February either at 
the Guild meeting or on line.http://
commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/ 

 

 

If space allows Guild members may be 
able to sign up for a second retreat 1 week 
prior to retreat dates, please send email to: 
ctqg.retreats@gmail.com to check 
availability. 

 

If space allows non-members may sign up 
for a retreat 1 week prior to retreat dates, 
please send email to: 
ctqg.retreats@gmail.com to check 
availability.  

 

How to Register:   

 1)  Online:  http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/
guild-activities/retreats/ 

 2)  At Guild meetings 

 3)  By email: ctqg.retreats@gmail.com 

  

Location:  Notre-Dame des- Champs 
Community Centre , 3659 Navan Road, 
Navan, K4B 1H9. 

 

Hours:    

Friday     10:00—9:00 pm;    
Saturday   9:00—9:00 pm; and  
Sunday     9:00—4:00 pm.  
 

 

Cost—includes meals:  $80 for guild 
members,  $95 for non-members.    

All participants are asked to help with set-
up and take down as well as help with 
one meal serving or clean-up. A sign-up 
list will be available at the retreat for 
signing up for meals prep or clean-up. 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/
http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/
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http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/
http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/
mailto:%20ctqg.retreats@gmail.com
http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/
http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/guild-activities/retreats/
http://www.thepickledish.ca/
http://www.3dogsquilting.ca/
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Happy New Year to all.  We are now half way 
through the clues of this year’s mystery quilt.  For 
those of you who have been keeping up, I hope 
that you are enjoying the process.  And for those of 
you (me included) who have yet to start, I hope 
now that the holidays are over and the cold winter 
settles in, you find the time to take a look at the 
first clue.  Happy quilting and keep warm  

 

For more information, check out the website:   
http://peimqg.blogspot.ca/  

and the Facebook page  PEIMQG  2017 Mystery 
Quilt-Along 

Mystery Quilt Challenge                                           

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://peimqg.blogspot.ca/
http://www.taylorsewing.com/
http://www.quiltetcoton.com/
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Advertising Space  
 
Business Card: $8 / month 
(3½” x 2” or 2” x 3½”)  

¼ page: $16 / month 
(4⅛” x 3½”) 

½ page: $30 / month 
(4⅛” x 7¼” or 8½” x 3½”) 

Full page: $55 / month 
(8½” x 7¼”) 

Contact 

ctqg.newsletter.billing@gmail.com 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
mailto:ctqg.newsletter.billing@gmail.com?subject=CTQG%20Newsletter%20-%20Advert%20Inquiry
http://www.textiletraditionsofalmonte.com/
http://www.sewinspired.ca/
http://www.flairwithfabrics.com/
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Executive Committee 

 
President:    Debbie Isaac             

Vice-President:   Barb Till   

Secretary:  Kathy Scorah  

Treasurer:   Kathryn Barr  

Past-President:   Tammy Davies 

Programme:  Gwenne Beck-Pottier 

Retreats:  Lynn Strban,  Adele Sauvé 

Quilt Show Coordinator:  Kirstin Fearon 

Website:  Ann Knechtel 

Membership:  Debbie Patterson, Dorothy 
DeRose 

Workshops: Sandra Baynes, Carol Nicholson 

Community Projects:   Catherine Parkinson 

Library:  Paulette Beauchamp 

Newsletter: Ann-Louise Masek, Eve Luecke 

Shop of the Month:  Linda won 

Challenge:  Laura Malo 

Fat Quarters :  Del Jazey, Susan Baker 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://www.quiltingquarters.ca/
http://www.ottawasewing.com/
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WORKSHOPS                                     Sandra Baynes and Carol Nicholson 

     Our workshops have been fun and enlightening.   At “Scrap Therapy”, quilters had a great 
time creating 9 patch blocks using 1 inch squares and a special iron-on grid. And a few very 
ambitious participants even managed to almost finish their cuddle quilts!   
 
During “Precision Piecing”, fourteen students learned how to use their ¼ inch foot and im-
proved their piecing accuracy with the instruction from Michelle Gagne.  Held at the Aq-
uaview community centre, there was positive feedback for the location as well as for the 
great results achieved.  Perhaps we can talk Michelle into a Precision Piecing II in the future.    
 
Please consider bringing your work to share at the next Show and Tell. Precision Piecing will 
be offered again in February.  This is now has a waiting list.  If you wish to be on the list for 
April or May, please let us know.  If we get enough people, we will try to offer it again.  
 
December 2nd was our Precuts workshop.  Taught by Sue Shute of Almonte’s Quilting Quar-
ters, students received handouts that will now allow us to shop smart when buying charm 
packs, jelly rolls or layer cakes.  Following a pattern using 2 charm packs and a yard of fabric, 
many of us got close to completing a quilt top. 
 
Using precuts to make a simple quilt. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming up in the new year is the All Aspects of Applique and Did I Do That With My Walk-
ing Foot?  If you are interested, please see Workshops at the next meeting or register online.   
Remember that your spot isn’t fully reserved until you have paid.  
 
Finally, if you have ideas for workshops for next year or if you have an idea to lead one, be 
sure to let us know.  Suggestions so far include paper piecing and quilt as you go. 
 

We still have spaces open for the All Aspects of Applique course and for Strips and Stars.  

Carol and Sandra 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
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Community Projects   

Outreach Recipients: 

Ottawa General Hospital Cuddle Quilts: 22” x 22” 
 

CHEO Dialysis: 40” x 60” 
 

Eastern Ottawa Resource Centre, Orleans: 40” x 60” 
 

Interval House, Ottawa: any size 
 

The Infant and Child Development Program of 
Algoma Public Health, Ontario: 40” x 50” 
 

Chernobyl, Europe: any size 
Cornerstone Housing for Women, Ottawa; 40” x 
60” or larger 

 

Cuddle Quilts – The cuddle quilts collect-

ed by our Guild go to the neonatal unit of 

the General Hospital and are delivered to 

the hospital directly after the monthly Guild 

meeting.  It’s great that we have Guild 

members challenging each other in making 

cuddle quilts.  Each year we have just 

about made our goal of 500 cuddle quilts 

but it looks like this year we may surpass 

that goal!  We are publishing in this news-

letter the total number of cuddle quilts re-

ceived to date for the year.  Thank you to 

everyone for helping the tiny at-risk babies.  

COMMUNITY PROJECT NEWS 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
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Is your stash getting just a bit TOO BIG? 

Downsize it by donating to 

Victoria’s Quilts Canada 

  

Victoria’s Quilts Canada is a charitable organization of vol-

unteers that provides gifts of handmade quilts to people liv-

ing with cancer in Canada. To make the quilt tops, we need 

donations of 100% cotton fabric. We can’t use Christmas, 

baby or novelty fabrics, but we take just about anything else 

as long as it’s unused and at least ¼ metre in size.  Why not 

trim down your unruly stash by donating part of it so that we 

can continue providing comfort to those dealing 

with this dreaded disease. To donate, please email  

fabricdonations@victoriasquiltscanada.com  

or call (613) 843-9212. 
  
www.victoriasquiltscanada.com 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
mailto:fabricdonations@victoriasquiltscanada.com
tel:(613)%20843-9212
http://www.victoriasquiltscanada.com/
http://www.fransquilting.com/
http://www.madaboutpatchwork.com/
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MEMBERSHIP                        Dorothy DeRose    Debbie Patterson 

Membership has reached our maximum of 250. 
Welcome to all our new members!  We would like 
to remind all members that you need to show your 
membership card when you sign in for each meet-
ing. Lost or destroyed membership cards can be 
replaced once for a fee of $2.   

Membership cards for those who mailed in their 
applications and name tags may be collected from 
the Membership table  

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://www.fabric-box.com/
http://www.heartworks.ca/
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No Frills Sew Days 

Laurelle Callaghan and Barb Zabchuk are hosting “no frills and no 
fuss” sew days the second Saturday of every month.   Mark your 
calendars and register now! 

When.  9:00—8:00 pm 

Where. Centre Notre-Dame-des-Champs Rec Centre, 3659 Navan Rd 

How.      Register online or in person at a guild meeting.  This is a co-operative ef-
fort among participants; minimize work, maximize fun.  All you need to bring with 
you is a cheerful attitude, your lunch and/or dinner, your sewing projects and sup-
plies, beverages. No liquor licence will be purchased.  

Why.     Sewing at home is good; sewing with friends is even better!!!!  

Cost. $10 member $12 non-member.  Money will be collected only at the sew day. 

Bring your friends! Drop-ins are welcome assuming space is available. 

No frills means no frills. Participants will be responsible for set up and take down 

of their personal work spaces. Volunteers will be needed to bring sewing supplies 

(irons, ironing boards, AccuQuilt, etc.) from the basement and return same. Access 

will be given to Guild dishes including kettle, but participants must clean their dish-

es immediately upon use. Participants are required to bring their own tea, coffee 

etc. No supplies will be purchased for sew days. 

Sew Day dates:  December 9,  January 13 , February 10,  March 10,   April 14,   
May 12,  June 9  

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://commonthreadquiltguild.ca/?event=sew-day-november-2
http://www.quiltfabrics.ca/
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PROGRAMME                                                         Gwenne Beck-Pottier 

 

 

Judi Miller, Kanata 

 
About the Artist 
 

Judi Miller creates pictures using thread, a textile base and a 
sewing machine. In free motion machine embroidery the sew-

ing machine needle is used as a pencil or paint brush. Photographs are most often a 
starting point that provide composition, colour and detail reference. She starts with 
a sketch on fabric and may use watercolour pencil, silk paints or dyes to produce 
the desired effect for the background. She fills in detail using machine embroidery, 
from coarse texture to fine detail. Landscapes are a current favourite as the texture 
of the fabric and the thread enhance the composition. She has been a member of 
the Kanata Civic Art Gallery since 2001 and is a member of the Kanata Artists 
Studio Tour 

commonthreadquiltguild.ca
http://www.kanatagallery.ca/
http://www.kanataartists.com/
http://www.kanataartists.com/

